OPEN SESSION

MINUTES OF BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MEETING – TUESDAY, September 6, 2016

Berlin Town Offices, Room 206, 23 Linden Street, Berlin, MA 01503

Present: Chairman Judith Booman and Clerk Christine Keefe (Vice Chair Thomas Andrew absent), Treasurer Dennis Fearebay, Finance Committee member David Westerling, Fire Chief Paul Zbikowski, Police Chief Thomas Galvin, Roger Bradley.
The Board approved:

*Open session meeting minutes: (1) 5/23/16 as revised; (2) 8/8/16; (3) 8/22/16.  The Board approved FY16 motor vehicle refunds totaling $199.58.

*The Berlin Fire Association’s request for use of apparatus and downtown location for Sept. 24, 2016 MDA Fill The Boot fundraising effort.

*Revised letter to the DOR re offset receipts.

* The Board deferred action until Sept. 19th on the 1-day beer & wine license requested by the Berlin Family Food Pantry.

*St. Joseph’s Fall Festival 1-day beer & wine license for Sept. 10th, 11 a.m. – 4 p.m., 52 West Street
Acting as the Earthwork Board, the Board sent a cease and desist letter to the Hansens, 249 Randall Rd. and requested their presence at the Sept. 19 Board meeting regarding alleged earth importation.  The board agreed that performance evaluations for the FY18 budget process are not necessary for the Dispatchers due to planned regionalization this year.  The Board discussed ladder truck financing approaches with the Fire Chief and Treasurer. The Treasurer invited the Board to a Sept. 15 meeting with Unibank to discuss bonding approaches.  The Board approved a revised Work-Off Program appendix.  
The Board scheduled an Oct. 6 Town Officers’ meeting regarding capital planning/process.  The Board agreed not to accept a late resume filed for the position of Inspector/Land Use Clerk and advised that, on the Inspector/Land Use Clerk Screening Committee, Plumbing Inspector Al Roseberry can serve but must recuse himself when the panel interviews and/or votes on the application filed by his daughter for the post.  The Board adjourned at 7:39 p.m. Meeting minutes taken by Clerk Christine Keefe; typed by Admin. Sec.
Respectfully submitted,

Mary Arata, Administrative Secretary

